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Date:  August 5, 2025 
 
For:  DLSU-D Community 
 
From:  Johnatan G. Villa 

OIC, Security Officer 
 
Re: Traffic Advisory for PANIMOLA 2025 Opening Ceremony 
 

 
Please be advised of temporary traffic adjustments on campus for the opening of PANIMOLA 2025 on Monday, 
August 11, 2025. 
 
The parade will take place from 7:30 AM to 8:30 AM, beginning at Magdalo Gate 1. The route will proceed along 
JFH, Lake Avenue, the Dormitory, UFS, POLCA, Acacia Avenue, the Oval, and the High School Complex, before 
concluding at ULS. 
 
To ensure the safety of all participants and maintain a smooth flow of traffic for this event, please note the following 
adjustments: 
 

 Vehicles entering via Magdiwang Gate 3 should use the road between Bahay Pag-asa and the swimming pool 
to reach the Oval/GDO parking or continue straight to the CBA parking area. 

 Acacia Avenue will be one-way, with traffic flowing from the corner of POLCA toward the High School 
Complex. 

 
Please anticipate and plan for traffic congestion within the campus premises between 7:30 AM to 8:30 AM. Your 
patience and cooperation are greatly appreciated. 
 
We appeal for everyone’s understanding and cooperation to make this event a success and to ensure a safe and orderly 
environment for all. Kindly follow the instructions of the security personnel on duty. 
 
 
 


